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  Ontario Tenpin 

  Bowling Association 
 www.otba.ca 

 

 Board Meeting – Oct 4, 2014 
 
A Board meeting of the Ontario Tenpin Bowling Association was held In Burlington, Ontario at the 
Hilton Garden Inn Toronto/Burlington. 
  
Roll Call   
 

 President Charlotte Konkle, 1st Vice President Della Trude, 2nd Vice President Wayne 
Dubs were in attendance. 

 

 Directors in attendance  
 

o Anne Marie Cole, Alf Ferguson, Karen Gallant, Randy Heydon, Deborah Hope, 
Tim LaLonde, Jim Lester, Donna Lloyd, Jamie Morand, Karen Nicol, Jayne Picott, 
Denis Welch. 

 

 Directors who were absent: 
 

o Alvin Clarke, Brian McLean, Kevin Mitchell 
 

 Life Members in attendance 
 

o Barrie MacKenzie, John McLean, Shirley Williams 
 

 Life Members that were absent 
 

o Paul Foster, Ron Jones, Pat Kyte, Bob Lesperance, Michael Ricker, George 
Smith, Robert Trude, and Shirley Clark. 

 

 This means that we have a quorum. 
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Opening of the meeting 
 

 A motion was made by Barry MacKenzie to dispense with reading of the minutes of the 
previous meeting.  Seconded by Randy Heydon.  Carried.  

 

 A motion was made by Tim LaLonde to accept the minutes of the previous meeting as 
printed.  Seconded by Donna Lloyd. Carried.   

 
Presidents Report – Charlotte Konkle 

 
Thank you all for coming today and I would like to introduce Karen Gallant of Quinte 
Association - she is a newbie in tenpin bowling and is jumping in with both feet.  I have 
to add that she did make some money at the provincial tournament in Niagara.  
Welcome Karen! 
 
First of all I would like to discuss the changes in the committees for the next year or so - 
I didn't shake them all up just a few - we all get used to our roles in a volunteer 
organization and that is good but at the same time we need to move on to something 
else in order to keep our brains functioning and our association also.  Besides I had to 
find a place for Karen, Tim and Randy for sure.  I hope that you all agree with me and 
look forward to your new positions with enthusiasm. 
 
This must be the year for change - you all are aware of the changes in CTF so far 
starting with the teleconference AGM on Nov. 15 at 9:00 am CST which I think is 11:00 
am EST.  I will be part of that conference call on behalf of OTBA.  I would like to remind 
all local associations that you must have paid one-half of your last year's registration 
numbers by Nov. 1 in order to have delegates/alternates.  Also up for renewal is all of 
our Charters and they must be in the hands of CTF by the date of the AGM - Nov.15/14.  
There is also a new set of bylaws for the local association and your current bylaws need 
to be updated. 
 
The talk of amalgamating the 3 organizations (OTBA, ON5PBA & BowlOntario) is back - 
I received an email back in June from a new Consultant, Faye Blackwood, who has 
taken over from the Dragon Lady, Barbara that we have had to deal with.  Faye set up a 
meeting for July 8 at Burlington Bowl and I attended along with John Cresswell of 5pin, 
some of his board and Filippo Conradi and Bryan Bridgett of BowlOntario.  The Ministry 
of Sport has finally come along with all of us with the idea of one "umbrella" organization 
based on the model of the Bowling Federation of Canada.  So that is the good news - 
the bad news is - BowlOntario is doing it again.......................I will have more of this 
later in the meeting. 
 
We have received some tournament bids so you will be voting on those today. 
 
I ask again that you raise your hand when you have something to contribute to the 
discussion on the table at that moment and keep your private conversations to yourself.  
We need to keep this meeting going and I have my gavel! 
 
A motion by Wayne Dubs, seconded by Karen Nicol was made to accept the Presidents 
Report. 
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Association Manager – Douglas Imms 
 

The association manager went over the awards.  Below are the stats as of the meeting: 
 

 
On Hand 

200 Awards (Bags) 2,002 

Century Awards (Clock)    409 

  

Average Bags/Year 205 

Average Clocks/Year 565.4 
 

 

Estimated 200 Bags Supply 10 Year Supply 
 

Estimated Clocks Supply Less than 1 Year Supply 
 
The membership statistics for the year follow: 
 

 
 
In the above it shows that this year we had 13,194 members v/s last year’s numbers of 
14,108. 
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The association highs follow. 
 

Year Association Division 
 

First Name 
 

Last Name 
 

Average 
  

           2014 Niagara Tenpin Bantam Boy 
 

Wyatt 
 

Scott 
 

145.000 
 

$200 Scholarship 

2014 Niagara Tenpin Bantam Girl 
 

Mya 
 

Conway 
 

139.000 
 

$200 Scholarship 

2014 Windsor - Essex Intermediate Boy 
 

Dylin 
 

Hunter 
 

232.000 
 

$200 Scholarship 

2014 Windsor - Essex Intermediate Girl 
 

Courtney 
 

Hickmott 
 

206.000 
 

$200 Scholarship 

2014 Windsor - Essex Junior Boy 
 

Riley 
 

Pellerito 
 

206.000 
 

$200 Scholarship 

2014 Greater Toronto Junior Girl 
 

Meagan 
 

Muir 
 

171.640 
 

$200 Scholarship 

2014 Windsor - Essex Mens   
 

Darren 
 

Alexander 
 

241.000 
 

Sanction Fees Paid 

2014 London & District Prep Boy 
 

Brayden 
 

Vaughan 
 

170.000 
 

$200 Scholarship 

2014 Windsor - Essex Prep Girl 
 

Sierra 
 

Baltzer 
 

138.000 
 

$200 Scholarship 

2014 Greater Toronto Senior Boy 
 

Nicholas 
 

Argyros 
 

224.000 
 

$200 Scholarship 

2014 Niagara Tenpin Senior Girl 
 

Miranda 
 

Panas 
 

204.000 
 

$200 Scholarship 

2014 Capital District Womens   
 

Rosalie 
 

Hiscock 
 

225.000 
 

Sanction Fees Paid 

 
 

 The date for the AGM Board meeting will be June 6 at 2pm at a location to be confirmed 
and the actual AGM will be 10am on June 7th.  
 

 The date for the Fall Board meeting will be Oct 3rd at a location to be confirmed. 
 

 A motion to accept the Association Managers Report was made by Barrie MacKenzie, 
and seconded by Randy Heydon.  All in favour, carried. 
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Committee Reports 
 

Proposed Committee Changes – Charlotte Konkle 
 

AUDIT ALVIN CLARKE 
TOURNAMENT 
(ADULT) CHARLOTTE KONKLE 

  ALF FERGUSON   KAREN NICOL 

  DENIS WELCH   ALF FERGUSON 

  KAREN GALLANT   DELLA TRUDE 

      RANDY HEYDON 

AWARDS KAREN NICOL   JAMIE MORAND 

  JAYNE PICOTT   WAYNE DUBS 

  RANDY HEYDON   ANNE MARIE COLE 

  KEVIN MITCHELL 
TOURNAMENT 
(SENIORS) CHARLOTTE KONKLE 

  DEBORAH HOPE   KAREN NICOL 

      ANNE MARIE COLE 

HALL OF FAME DELLA TRUDE   JAMIE MORAND 

  BRIAN MCLEAN   WAYNE DUBS 

  TIM LALONDE   RANDY HEYDON 

  DONNA LLOYD 
YOUTH 
COMMITTEE JOHN MCLEAN 

      JAYNE PICOTT 

NOMINATING 
COMMITTEE ALVIN CLARKE   JIM LESTER 

  ANNE MARIE COLE   KEVIN MITCHELL 

  JIM LESTER   DOUG IMMS 

  KEVIN MITCHELL   KAREN GALLANT 

  DONNA LLOYD     

RULES/    
LEGISLATIVE WAYNE DUBS     

  KAREN NICOL     

  TIM LALONDE     

  JIM LESTER     

  JAMIE MORAND     

 
 
A motion by John McLean, seconded by Tim LaLonde was made to accept the proposed 
committee changes.  All in favour carried. 
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Awards – Karen Nicol 
 

Karen reported that the supplier of our clocks picked up some of the clocks to test.  They 
have replaced the batteries that we needed for this year.  They also have provided up with 
extra batteries for some of the remainder of the clocks.  We are still short around 100 
batteries. 
 
Karen also stated that we may be looking at another type of award due to the issues with 
the clocks. 
 
Tim LaLonde made a motion to accept Karen’s report, seconded by Deborah Hope.  All in 
favour, carried. 
 

Nominating Committee – Della Trude 
 

No report at this time 
 

Legislative Committee – Wayne Dubs 
 

 Wayne stated that the legislative committee is proposing a change to the percentage 
amount that is paid for hotels.  Currently it is 75% of the cost of the host hotel.  The 
committee is recommending that this be changed to 100% of the cost of the host hotel. 
 

 All in favour, carried. 
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Tournament Reports  
 
 Jack Erb Memorable Tournament – Charlotte Konkle 
 

The winners in each division of the 32nd annual Jack Erb Memorial Ontario Seniors 
Tournament held on Oct. 26 & 27, 2013 at Parkway Lanes in St.Catharines are as 
follows: 
 
Super Senior Ladies:  Jackie McLelland, Lambton County 
Ladies A:  Pat Kritz, South Central 
Ladies B:  Bridget Carroll, Niagara 
Ladies C:  Brenda Culver, London & District 
Ladies D   Madeleine Carter, Niagara 
Ladies E:  Kristen Kwok, Greater Toronto  
 
Super Senior Open:  Cir Victolero, Greater Toronto 
Open A:  Roy Elliott, Lambton County 
Open B:  John Price, Hamilton & District 
Open C:  Warren Waithe, Greater Toronto 
Open D:  Terry Krawec, Niagara 
Open E:   Eric Deaton, Greater Toronto 
 
Scratch winner:  Terry Krawec, Niagara 
 
There were 215 entries – 69 women and 146 men in the handicap divisions. There were 
93entries in the scratch division. 
 
10 of the winners have elected to go to the USBC Senior Championships to be held on 
July 7 to 9, 2014 at the National Bowling Stadium in Reno, NV. and their standings in 
that tournament are: 
  
 Super Senior Ladies:  Jackie McLelland, Lambton County  1st 
 Ladies A:  Pat Kritz, South Central     8th  
  Ladies D   Madeleine Carter, Niagara    23rd 
 Ladies E:  Kristen Kwok, Greater Toronto    13th 
 
 Super Senior Open:  Cir Victolero, Greater Toronto   18th 
 Open C:  Warren Waithe, Greater Toronto    7th 
 Open D:  Terry Krawec, Niagara      6th 
 Open E:   Eric Deaton, Greater Toronto     6th 
 
The 33rd annual tournament will be held on Oct. 25 & 26, 2014 at Rev's Bowlero in 
Windsor hosted by the Windsor, Essex, Chatham, Kent Association  with the closing 
date of Oct. 10, 2014.   The USBC 2015 championships will be held August 10 - 12, 
2015 (exact dates are tentative) in Green Bay, WI 
 
Ann Marie Cole made a motion to accept the report, seconded by Karen Nicol.  All in 
favour, carried. 
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Adult Committee Meeting – Della Trude 
 

Present: Charlotte Konkle, Della Trude, Karen Nicol, Alf Ferguson, Wayne Dubs, 
Jamie Morand, Donna Lloyd and Anne Marie Cole 

 
The meeting was called to order at 12:17 p.m.  
 
The tournament was discussed and Charlotte mentioned that some bowlers would like 
to see a Scratch Tournament held the same time as the Handicap Tournament.  We 
would use the same format and charge the same fee. The Handicap Tournament 
entries and payout might be lower but we would benefit because more bowlers will go in 
the Scratch Tournament.  Everyone agreed that we should try it for next year.  Since it 
will be two separate tournaments, a bowler can win in both the Scratch and Handicap 
Tournament.  
 
The tournament will be held at Rev’s Rose Bowl in Windsor on May 16 & 17, 23 & 24 
and 30 & 31, 2015.  The entry fee will remain at $30.00.  The breakdown has to be 
shown on the entry form.  
 
(Prize Fee - $16.00, Bowling Fee - $9.33, Expense Fee $4.67, Total Fee $30.00 Per 
Person Per Event) 
 
The All Events fee for both Handicap & Scratch Tournament will be $10.00.  We 
discussed CTF Rule 319A(2) pertaining to the 10 pin improvement rule and agreed it 
should be left in the rules. 
 
The committee agreed that no plaques will be given out for the 2015 OTBA Handicap 
and Scratch Tournaments.  We will print 2000 Handicap Tournament entry forms (white 
paper) and 500 Scratch Tournament entry forms (yellow paper) and print 60 Posters.  
 
We discussed the added money for the tournaments and agreed to add $200.00 per 
event to the prize fund in the Handicap Tournament and $50.00 per event in the Scratch 
Tournament. 
 
The committee went over the entry forms and rules and made the required changes. 
 
Wayne Dubs made a statement that it would be very nice if more associations would 
submit bids to host the adult annual provincial tournament. 
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 Adult Provincial Tournament – Charlotte Konkle 
 
Charlotte reported that entries were up in most division.  The final report will be at the next 
BOD meeting.   
 
She stated that all prize money was paid out for the tournament. 
 
There were: 
 846 Singles 
 423 Doubles 
 224 Teams 
 
Randy Heydon, seconded by Karen Nicol that Charlotte’s report be accepted.  All in 
favour, carried. 
 
Della stated that the tournament entries for 2015 are ready along with the posters to 
distribute.   
 
Entry form is also on the web. 
 
Randy Heydon made a motion to accept the report, seconded by Karen Nicol.  All in 
favour, carried. 
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Youth Scholarship – John McLean 
 

  John McLean went over his scholarship report. 
 

Ontario Tenpin Bowling Association 

Scholarship Report 

October 2 2014 

Assets:  Savings Account          5,092.40 

 

   

  Five Year Stepper GIC    23   41,882.27 

  Financials GIC Plus – 27288102169 – 30 42,672.00 

  GIC Plus – 27288102169 – 28   22,000.00  

  Wait and See 27288102169-26   10,916.47 

  Security GIC Plus 27288102169-27  15,301.50 

  US GIC Plus  27288102169-29   15,000.00 

  U.S. GIC PLUS 7288102169-31   50,000.00 

 

  Total Assets         202,864.64 

 

EVENTNAME SumOfWINNINGS 

Harry Beatty High Average $350.00 

Ivan Nelson Memorial 2004 $250.00 

Ivan Nelson Memorial 2005 $650.00 

Ivan Nelson Memorial 2006 $300.00 

Ivan Nelson Memorial 2007 $400.00 

Ivan Nelson Memorial 2008 $475.00 

Ivan Nelson Memorial 2009 $850.00 

Ivan Nelson Memorial 2010 $875.00 

Ivan Nelson Memorial 2012 $1,250.00 

Ivan Nelson Memorial 2013 $1,375.00 

Ivan Nelson Memorial 2014 $2,800.00 

Ivan Nelson Memorial11 $975.00 

Ontario Coke 1990 $200.00 

Ontario Coke 1994 $400.00 

Ontario Coke 1995 $35.00 

Ontario Coke 1996 $225.00 

Ontario Coke 1997 $100.00 

Ontario Coke 1998 $450.00 

Ontario Coke 1999 $825.00 

Ontario Coke 2000 $555.00 

Ontario Coke 2001 $475.00 

Ontario Coke 2002 $400.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 00 $200.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 01 $700.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 02 $575.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 2003 $770.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 2004 $910.00 
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Ontario Family Twosome 2005 $675.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 2006 $1,080.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 2007 $1,135.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 2008 $1,775.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 2009 $2,115.57 

Ontario Family Twosome 2010 $2,120.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 2011 $2,230.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 2012 $2,845.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 2013 $2,200.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 2014 $2,075.00 

Ontario Family Twosome 97 $100.00 

Ontario High Average 2008 $700.00 

Ontario High Average 2012 $1,000.00 

Ontario High Average2010 $700.00 

Ontario High Average2011 $150.00 

Ontario Pepsi 2003 $925.00 

Ontario Pepsi 2004 $750.00 

Ontario Pepsi 2005 $1,714.00 

Ontario Pepsi 2006 $1,147.50 

Ontario Pepsi 2007 $550.00 

Ontario Pepsi 2009 $1,200.00 

Ontario Pepsi 2010 $2,100.00 

Ontario Provincial 1995 $200.00 

Ontario Provincial 1996 $300.00 

Ontario Provincial 1997 $300.00 

Ontario Provincial 1999 $400.00 

Ontario Provincial 2000 $1,100.00 

Ontario Provincial 2001 $800.00 

Ontario Provincial 2002 $1,000.00 

Ontario Provincial 2003 $2,000.00 

Ontario Provincial 2004 $2,400.00 

Ontario Provincial 2005 $2,150.00 

Ontario Provincial 2006 $3,500.00 

Ontario Provincial 2007 $3,800.00 

Ontario Provincial 2008 $6,195.00 

Ontario Provincial 2009 $7,535.00 

Ontario Provincial 2010 $8,419.00 

Ontario Provincial 2011 $9,025.00 

Ontario Provincial 2012 $10,150.00 

Ontario Provincial 2013 $10,375.00 

Ontario Provincial 2014 $10,850.00 

Ontario Youth Leaders $455.00 

Ontario Youth Singles 2011 $2,135.00 

Ontario Youth Singles 2012 $2,140.00 

Ontario Youth Singles 2013 $2,410.00 
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Ontario Youth Singles 2014 $1,985.00 

 

Scholarship for Ontario Provincial        11,250.00   

Total Scholarship               $136,281.07 

      

Scholarship Surplus           $ 77,833.27 

 

 
 Youth Tournaments  
 

Jayne Picott sent out a package to all program directors for the youth leagues.  It 
contained all the Junior Entry forms that were available along with the statement that ALL 
youth tournament would have more scholarship money available. 
 
Charlotte thanked Jayne for this.   
 
Please note that ALL tournament entries are on the OTBA website.  http://www.OTBA.CA 
 
Youth Singles Championship – Jayne Picott 
 

 Rules and entry forms are on the internet. 

 No rule changes 

 Tournament will be held March 21st and 22nd, 2015 at Bowlerama Royale in 
London. 

 More money will be given out in scholarships. 
 
Jamie Morand made a motion to accept the report, seconded by Jayne Picott, 
Carried. 
 
Jamie Morand questioned why the dates were the way they were as Windsor is not 
available to attend.  The tournament has been this date for the last couple of years.  
We are tight for dates, January is the Ivan Nelson, February is the Family 
Twosome, March is this tournament and May is the provincial tournament.  Moving 
the dates earlier or later make it difficult for travel arrangements to the other 
tournaments.  The committee will review the dates. 

 
Ivan Nelson - Jayne Picott  
  

 Rules and entry forms are on the internet. 

 Deadline will be enforced.  Dec 31st, 2014. 

 Date for round 1 January 17th, 2015 (Classic Bowl, Mississauga) 

 Date for round 2 January 18th, 2015 (Classic Bowl, Mississauga)  

 More money will be given out in scholarships. 
 

Jamie Morand made a motion to accept the report, seconded by Jayne Picott, 
Carried. 

 

http://www.otba.ca/
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Family Twosome – Doug Imms 
 

 Rules and entry forms are on the net.   

 No rule changes 

 Cost will remain the same at $46 per double. 

 Tournament dates are Feb 7th and 8th at Classic Bowl in Mississauga. 

 More money will be given out in scholarships. 
 

Jamie Morand made a motion to accept the report, seconded by Jayne Picott, 
Carried. 

 
Youth Provincial – Jayne Picott 
 

 Dates for the tournament will be May 2nd, 3rd, 9th, 10th at Parkway Lanes, 
St.Catharines. 

 Rules and entry forms are on the Internet. 

 Closing date will be March 31, 2015. 

 More money will be given out in scholarships. 
 
Jamie Morand made a motion to accept the report, seconded by Jayne Picott, 
Carried. 
 

PAN AM Games – Charlotte Konkle  
 

 Pan Am will be held in July 2015. 

 Volunteers are needed.  Info on how to become a volunteer is on the website. 

 Website can be found at http://www.Toronto2015.org.  Check it out for more updated 
information. 

 We still do not know how many countries are attending. 

 Brian and Erin McMaster are co-chairs for this event. 

 More info is coming. 
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Amalgamating the 3 organizations (OTBA, ON5PBA & BowlOntario) – Charlotte Konkle  
 

 We again have a new Consultant, Faye Blackwood. 
 

 The Ministry of Sport has finally come along with all of us with the idea of one 
"umbrella" organization based on the model of the Bowling Federation of Canada. 
 

 This umbrella organization is needed to get funding from the ministry.   
 

o Two critical points.   
 

 One organization is a business and two organizations are 
volunteers.   
 

 The other one is who will be on this organization.  Because Bowl 
Ontario is splitting 5 pin and 10 pin (not yet done but maybe in the 
next couple of weeks) therefore the breakdown could be three from 
the Bowling Federation of Ontario, three from 5 Pin, three from 10 
pin and three from Bowl Ontario.   
 

o Ontario 5 pin suggested a meeting to find out how we really are setup.  A 
conference call will be setup to discuss this further. 
 

o Our consultant told us in the past that we do not need to be incorporated 
but we do.  The cost of this is $150.00 for the name check.  Ontario 5pin 
sent a letter to use the name BOWLING FEDERATION ONTARIO.  This 
was rejected as only the 5pin name was on the letter and not all three 
organizations. 

 
o For some reason the Ontario Tenpin Bowling Council name is still on file.  

Charlotte is waiting for a response from the ministry as to why.  We may 
be able to use this name. 

 
o The funding cycle for 5pin and 10pin is coming up.  This is done in three 

year cycles but they added a year because of this amalgamation. 
 

 
Hall of Fame – No Report at this time.  

 
Audit – No Report at this time. 
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Old Business  
  

 Wayne Dubs asked Jim Lester about the merging of YBC and CTF that is in 
negotiation.  Jim Lester stated that this is still in negotiations.  10pin and YBC have 
given full disclosure re money and members. This contains where they get money, 
spend money, etc.  CTF has done the same.   

 

 Jim Lester stated that his personal thought about YBC and CTF is that they will be 
combined in 2015 / 2016 year.  Some people will lose their job.  He is pretty sure 
this is the starting of all bowling not just the juniors.  They are maybe only 5 points 
away from amalgamations for the youth.  He can't get into specifics at this point. 

 

 John McLean - If and when this happens are people going to be informed 
immediately.  Jim stated that there are 8 people in Canada will be the first to know 
and then after that yes everyone will be informed. 

 

New Business  
 

 There are three bids before the board to vote on.  See attached. 
 

 One to host the Seniors Tournament for 2015 at Burlington Bowl. 
 One to host the 2016 Adult Annual Tournament for 2016 at Burlington Bowl. 
 One to host the 2016 Adult Annual Tournament for 2016 at Bowlerama Royal. 

 
 Wayne Dubs made a motion, seconded by Jamie Morand that Burlington Bowl 

be awarded the Seniors Tournament for 2015.  All in favour, carried. 
 

 Della Trude made a motion, seconded by Jayne Picott that Bowlerama Royal be 
awarded the tournament for 2016.  All in favour, Carried 

 
 The board asked Karen Nicol if they would like to re-submit their bid for 2017.  

She stated she will have to take this back to her board. 
 

 The next board meeting will be held on June 6, 2015 at 2pm.  Location is still to be 
confirmed. 
 

 The next AGM meeting will be held on June 7, 2015 at 10am.  Location is still to be 
confirmed. 
 

 The fall board meeting will be held on Oct 3, 2015 at 2pm.  Location is still to be 
confirmed. 

 

Adjourn Tim LaLonde, seconded by Anne Marie Cole that the meeting be adjourned at 
4:09. 
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